HAMLIN SENIORS MEETING JUNE 27, 2017

The Hamlin Seniors meeting of June 27, 2017 was held at the St. John's Lutheran Church in Hamlin. At 11:45 am President Joan Granger led in a Pledge to the Flag and a moment of silence. She announced the birthdays and anniversaries, said JoAnne Scotty was the senior of the month and Pierce and Janet Fees were new members. Dale Jennejahn then led the members in prayer.

The Hamlin Town Assessor then distributed handouts and discussed a law recently passed regarding Senior Citizens exemptions for 2018.

Following the luncheon, the meeting was called to order at 12:55 pm.

Secretary's Report – It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the May minutes.

Treasurer's Report – Karen gave the treasurer's report indicating a current balance of \$5,498.25. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the report.

Euchre - #1 Janet Haight with 47, #2 Jim Schiebel with 45, #3 Tom Whitney with 42 and Ralph Preston with 30

Sunshine – Janet sent sympathy cards to Bernice Graham and Grace & Don Purcell and a thinking of you card to Ginny Harris.

Day Trips – Mark said there were 4 openings for the Red Wings game on July 8th and the August 8th cruise on the Erie Canal was filled up and will be leaving at 7:30 am.

Extended Trip – No report.

Coordinator's Report – Michelle spoke regarding shots through CVS in Brockport, events at the Erie canal in Brockport, the craft group made American flags today and kitchen help was needed for September.

Town Liaison – No report.

Adjournment – It was moved, seconded and approved to adjourn the meeting at 1:03 pm. Carried.